
   With large in-person gatherings not possible, AFCA will hold 
a virtual meeting via Zoom web conferencing on Wednesday, 
May 20, at 7 PM.    
     The meeting with begin with AFCA President Esther 
Bowring providing a short update on issues of neighborhood-
wide interest, including the County’s plans to delay the open-
ing of the new Lubber Run Community Center (see article 
below).  
     The focus of the meeting will be a presentation about the 
growing deer population by the Arlington Regional Master 
Naturalists (ARMN). Virginia’s White-Tailed Deer were almost 
driven to extinction a century ago, but their numbers are so 
high today that they are destroying habitat for other wildlife 
and undermining the valuable ecosystem services provided 
to us by our forests.
     In this presentation, we will learn how this population 
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cycle has occurred, and what it means for our parks, forests, 
and neighborhood. We will also hear about how some of 
our neighboring jurisdictions have chosen to approach the 
problem. In this virtual presentation, ARMN will show a Pow-
erPoint slide show and will welcome questions.
     To participate in this video meeting, click on 
https://tinyurl.com/ybo8ftw6 between 6:50 and 7 PM on 
Wednesday, May 20. If you have never used Zoom, please 
view a short tutorial at https://zoom.us/resources listed 
under Joining & Configuring Audio/Video.     
     Alternatively, you can hear the presentation by telephon-
ing 929-205-6099 where you will be prompted to enter 
meeting number 868 5307 3793 and password 719508. You 
may be prompted to also hit the # sign one or more times. 
This call-in number will be active starting at 6:50 PM.   
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      Over the coming months, AFCA will monitor the County’s 
budget situation. Should the revenue situation improve con-
siderably, there may be an opportunity to request an opening 
of the Center during FY 2021. AFCA will keep you informed.

     Arlington, like other cities and states, is facing plummeting 
tax revenues due to the COVID-19 virus crisis. Arlington now 
estimates that revenues will drop by $56 million. The County 
is therefore revising its Fiscal Year 2021 budget (which begins 
July 1, 2020) to make up this shortfall.
     Unfortunately, the savings plan includes delaying the 
opening of the Lubber Run Community Center, which was 
scheduled for this fall. The delay of at least a year will realize 
a savings in operational costs of more than $1 million. Con-
struction of the building and outdoor space will be complet-
ed as originally planned, but the building will remain closed. 
     A bit of good news is that the outdoor park and play-
ground will open to the public as soon as the project is 
completed.  

Virtual AFCA Meeting 7 p.m. May 20 



THE ARLINGTON FORESTER
Official publication of the Arlington Forest Citizens 
Association, Arlington, Virginia founded in 1939.

A nonpartisan, nonsectarian publication serving the 
common interests of the residents of Arlington Forest.

Editor & Advertising: John Naland
703-888-0125, newsletter@arlingtonforestva.org

Layout & Design: Laura Smialowicz
703-528-3889, smialowicz@hotmail.com

Distribution: John Naland
703-888-0125, newsletter@arlingtonforestva.org

2019 - 2020 AFCA Officers
President: Esther Bowring

703-243-0433, afcaprez@gmail.com

Vice President, Northside: Joel Yudken
703-528-8218, joel.yudken@verizon.net

Vice President, Southside: Sean Lyons 
sean.mcnulty.lyons@gmail.com

Vice President, Greenbrier: Tom Smialowicz
703-528-3889, tsmialowicz@gmail.com

Recording Secretary: Char Mahoney
571-241-9866, char.mahoney@verizon.net

Co-Secretary: Natalie Roisman
202-744-3757, natalie.roisman@gmail.com

Treasurer: Lauren Mikoy
703-906-8218, LaurenDYork@gmail.com

Neighborhood Conservation Plan:
Liz Kauffman, 571-327-6497, lizkauffman@yahoo.com
Karen Burst, 571-242-9942, burstfamily@yahoo.com

Arlington Civic Federation Rep: Salvatore D’Itri

Historian: John Naland

Website: http://www.arlingtonforestva.org
 Join AFCA listserv by e-mailing address to: 

arlingtonforestva@gmail.com
Forester is printed by Minuteman Press

Editor’s Note
    The Arlington Forester welcomes articles, news notes, 
letters, and photos focusing on non-commercial events 
or issues specific to our neighborhood. We publish eight 
times per year (Sept to Nov and Jan to May). Deadline for 
submissions is the first of the month. E-mail submissions 
of up to 400 words to newsletter@arlingtonforestva.org. 
Space often fills up before the deadline.
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Thank You to 
Long-Time Volunteers

By AFCA President 
Esther Bowring

   AFCA extends its very deepest appreciation to three 
volunteers who have contributed so much to the neighbor-
hood and are stepping down from their posts this summer. 
They are AFCA Treasurer Lauren York Mikoy, Arlington For-
ester newsletter Editor John Naland, and Laura Smialowicz, 
who designs and lays out the Forester and maintains the 
Arlington Forest website.
     John and Laura have produced the Forester for 10 years. 
The newsletter is an essential communication that unites 
our neighborhood, enhances our sense of community, 
and relays valuable information about the Forest and 
Arlington. Many neighborhoods have no newsletter or any 
other way of directly reaching all their residents, so we are 
very proud of the work that John and Laura have done to 
ensure that all 851 Arlington Forest households receive a 
quality publication eight times a year. 
     John also coordinates the 12 teens who deliver the 
newsletter and works to find and keep our advertisers who 
cover most of the cost for printing and distributing the For-
ester. Most people are not aware of how much work goes 
into the producing the newsletter, so I hope you will join 
me in a very heartfelt thank you to these two dedicated 
individuals.
     Lauren has served as AFCA Treasurer for six years and 
unfortunately will be moving out of the neighborhood. 
Being Treasurer is a vital and complex job and the impor-
tance of her work for our neighborhood cannot be un-
derestimated. Lauren has worked diligently to ensure the 
accountability, accuracy, and timeliness of AFCA’s finances. 
She has also been a thoughtful contributor during AFCA 
Executive Board deliberations, providing helpful insights 
and perspectives. On behalf of a grateful AFCA and all the 
residents of Arlington Forest, we say thank you to Lauren 
for her dedication and service.
     Fortunately, Arlington Forest has community-minded 
residents and four have stepped up to continue this work. 
Starting in September, Hutch Brown will be the Forester 
editor, Leo Horwitz will do the newsletter design and 
layout, and Joan Blake will coordinate distribution.  Finally, 
Jeffrey Horwitz has volunteered to be a candidate for Trea-
surer.
     As the newsletter publication year ends, let us also 
thank our AFCA Board members and our neighbors who 
volunteered on the Neighborhood Conservation Plan 
Update committee, Lubber Run Amphitheater Foundation, 
and Lubber Run Farmers Market committee.
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Neighborhood 
Conservation Survey      Construction begins this month on Arlington Forest's 

Edison Park Neighborhood Conservation Project. Many 
thanks to the County Neighborhood Conservation Program 
and Department of Parks and Recreation teams for their 
hard work and creativity, and to the dozens of Arlington 
Foresters who helped build consensus on project scope 
and design features over the past two years. 
     The final plan reflects the Forest's collective wishes for 
separate play areas for ages 2-5 and 6-12, a swing, tables 
and amenities, native plantings, upgraded accessibility 
and safety features, and stormwater improvements. New 
shade trees on the Resource Protection Area abutting the 
streambed will help limit erosion, improve water quality 
downstream, and provide welcome cool shade. 
   Street parking will be restricted during construction 
which is scheduled to be completed late this year. The cur-
rent playground was originally a small parking lot and was 
converted to a playground in the late 1970s after years of 
advocacy by local resident Mary Alice Glover.   
     Neighbors can direct questions to Arlington Forest's 
Neighborhood Conservation Representative Liz Kauffman 
(571-327-6497 or lizkauffman@yahoo.com) or to Project 
Construction Manager Brenda Parker (703-228-4790 or 
bfparker@arlingtonva.us). Search the County website for 
project details.

      According to AFCA’s by-laws, the annual election of of-
ficers occurs at the regular May meeting. Given the 
COVID-19 situation, we cannot hold an official AFCA meet-
ing in May, although there will be a Zoom presentation on 
deer on May 20. 
     Therefore, we have set up an online opportunity for 
dues-paying AFCA members to vote for AFCA officers for 
2020-2021. The proposed slate is:
President- Esther Bowring; Northside Vice President- Joel 
Yudken; Greenbrier Vice President- Tom Smialowicz; South-
side Vice President- Sean Lyons; Recording Secretary- Char 
Mahoney; Corresponding Secretary- Natalie Roisman; and 
Treasurer- Jeffrey Horwitz
     To vote, go to: www.surveymonkey.com/r/C3MT7YR. 
Voting is open until June 1. The website offers the opportu-
nity to write in another candidate of one’s choice.

Vote for AFCA Officers

      A big THANK YOU to the 197 households who complet-
ed the survey that was announced in the March newsletter 
and in several AFCA listserv messages. Your responses and 
comments will guide drafters of the plan's chapters and 
recommendations. 
   Here are the next steps in updating our Neighborhood 
Conservation Plan:

1. Volunteer drafters update Plan chapters, using survey 
data and comments.
2. Reviewers with knowledge or interest in a chapter's 
topic (e.g. infrastructure, transportation, housing) com-
ment on updated chapters.
3. The draft Plan is posted on the AFCA website for 
residents to review. 
4. In the fall, we will discuss as a community the Plan 
update and recommendations, and then vote on wheth-
er to revise or submit the Plan to the County Board for 
approval.     

    If you can volunteer to help draft or review parts of the 
Plan, contact Neighborhood Conservation representative 
Liz Kauffman at 571-327-6497 or lizkauffman@yahoo.com.
     Note: Since our April 1 AFCA meeting with County Board 
member Christian Dorsey to discuss the Missing Middle 
Study was pre-empted by COVID-19, our neighborhood did 
not have the chance to discuss the study’s search for ways 
to expand the supply of Arlington housing affordable for 
middle-income residents. Therefore, the Neighborhood 
Conservation Plan survey did not include questions related 
to the study. 
     You can learn about the study by searching for "Arling-
ton Missing Middle Housing Study" to reach the County’s 
page. For an easy-to-read presentation, search “NCAC 
Arlington” (Neighborhood Conservation Advisory Commit-
tee home page), then scroll down and click on “Missing 
Middle Presentation” just above the “Meetings” heading.

Edison Park Project

Virtual AFCA MEETING  
on MAy 20th, click: 

https://tinyurl.com/ybo8ftw6 
between 6:50 and 7 PM
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Support Arlington Forest Shopping Center Businesses
By Natalie Roisman

     The Virginia COVID-19 executive orders have significant-
ly impacted the Arlington Forest Shopping Center. Here is 
how you can support the businesses we are fortunate to 
call neighbors:
     Brooke Rental Center, 703-243-2122. Business has been 
light, but Brooke is open Monday-Saturday, 7:30 am-5:30 
pm. While rentals of catering supplies are down, Brooke 
encourages customers to use this time for household jobs. 
Available equipment includes carpet cleaners, lawn aera-
tors, and power washers.
     Outback Steakhouse, 703-527-0063. Outback may 
re-open with limited seating when the executive order 
expires. For now, from 11 am-9 pm (10 pm on Saturday), 
Outback is open for curbside pick-up and delivery only.
     Crystal Thai, 703-522-1311. Crystal Thai is open Mon-
day-Thursday 11:30 am-9:45 pm, Friday 11:30 am-10 pm, 
Saturday 12 pm-10 pm, and Sunday 12 pm- 9:45 pm, with 
no dine-in seating. When business is very slow, they may 
close around 8:30 pm. For pick-up, Crystal Thai has placed 
marks on the floor to encourage customers to stand six 
feet apart. In addition, the restaurant does a full cleaning 
every evening.
      Full Motion Life and Sport, 703-536-5900. Full Motion 
Life and Sport is seeing chiropractic patients regularly, in-

cluding some new patients whose chiropractors are closed. 
Patients may wait in their cars instead of the waiting area. 
Healthcare professionals are masked.
     New Forest Valet, 703-525-4354. Business for the dry 
cleaner is down to 15% of their usual level. They urge 
Arlington Foresters to clean out your closets, pull out 
anything that needs cleaning -- blankets, table linens, etc.-- 
and bring it in. If you do not want to enter the shop, they 
will meet you outside. Everyone on staff wears gloves and 
masks.
     Brick’s Pizza, 703-243-6600. The pizza shop, which is 
primarily take-out, has remained open. They have not had 
the same challenges as other restaurants and stores in the 
shopping center but would still welcome your business!
     Sense of Place Café, 319-0414. With the removal of 
in-store seating and fewer customers visiting for take-out 
beverages and baked goods, COVID-19 has been challeng-
ing for Sense of Place. Beer and wine hours are canceled 
until further notice, and the shop is operating a reduced 
schedule 9 am-1 pm each day (except Monday). 
     Fashion Nails and Crystal Salon and Spa are closed. Keep 
an eye out for information about their re-opening once 
permitted.
 

    Northern Virginia saw a total of 1,815 
homes sold in March 2020, a 14.58% 
increase above March 2019 home sales 
of 1,584. The average home sale price 
rose by 8.89% compared with last 
March, to $649,118. The March 2019 
average sale price was $596,142. 
Arlington’s average sales price was 
$755,323, up $12.6%. April sales data 
is not yet available as of this writing.  
 
In a time where conducting business 
has become virtually impossible, 
Northern Virginia real estate 
transactions were virtually possible 
during the month of March and April. 
Advances in technology, combined 
with initiative and creativity, have 
enabled those who must buy or sell a 
home during the COVID-19 crisis to do 
so – while maintaining compliance 
with mandated safe business practices.  
Historical analysis shows that 
pandemics are usually V-shaped (sharp 
recessions that recover quickly enough 
to provide little damage to home 
prices), and recent research shows the 
current slowdown is playing out 
similarly thus far. 
 
 

prices), and recent research shows the 
current slowdown is playing out 
similarly thus far. 
With businesses starting to slowly open 
back up again in many parts of the 
country, it’s important to understand 
how housing can have a major impact 
on the recovery of the U.S. economy. 
Real estate is a driving financial force 
in this process. Between residential 
investment and consumption spending 
on housing services, real estate 
contributes on average between 15-
18% of GDP.  With a strong US real 
estate market, housing is poised to help 
lead the way in the economic recovery. 
With my local and national real estate 
connections, all report that showing 
activity was on the rise in April and 
prices are holding firm in most parts of 
the country. Many areas of the nation 
are seeing strong buying activity, DC 
area included. We are still experiencing 
multiple offers in Arlington with 
strategic marketing and pricing. 
 

	 	

	

 
Casey O'Neal 

Associate Broker 
703-217-9090 

casey@caseyoneal.com 
Compass Real Estate 
www.caseyoneal.com 

 
FREE Notary Service for 

Arlington Foresters! 
 
With me as your 
advisor, I can help you 
sell your home faster 
and at a higher price. 
Compass fronts the 
cost of the services to 
enhance your home’s 
value. Visit our web 
site for details on the 
Concierge Program. 
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Around the Forest
Notable Neighbors: We note the passing of two long-time 
residents:
-- Timothy F. O’Leary, Jr, passed away in March at age 75 af-
ter a long battle with cancer. He served as AFCA president 
from 1986 to 1988. He also served for over a decade as 
AFCA’s representative to the Neighborhood Conservation 
Advisory Committee, playing a key role in securing County 
funding for the 2006-2011 project that eradicated invasive 
plants from Lubber Run Park.
-- Mayo Cox, of North Greenbrier Street passed away at 
age 94 in December 2019. He, his wife Muriel, and their 
three sons moved to Arlington Forest in 1964. He is sur-
vived by two sons and numerous grandchildren and great-
grandchildren.

Benefit Concert: Residents of the 100 block of N. Granada 
St. turned out in force on May 2 sitting along the sidewalk 
in camp chairs ten feet apart to hear a concert by neigh-
bors to raise funds for the Arlington Food Assistance Cen-
ter (AFAC). Former U.S. Army Band musician Tony Nalker 
organized the event and played piano. He was joined by 
neighbors Retta Laumann and Anna Nowalk on vocals. 
Current U.S. Army Band member Bob McDonald also sang 
several songs. They raised $445 for AFAC while everyone 
enjoyed seeing each other.    

Cancellations: The County has cancelled the Lubber Run 
Amphitheater’s 2020 performances.  AFCA’s neighbor-
hood-wide yard sale is cancelled for this year. Also can-
celled is AFCA’s annual park cleanup, but you are encour-
aged to do mini cleanups on your own (see page 7).  AFCA’s 
Home and Garden Tour is postponed to next spring.

Keep Informed: Over the past two months, AFCA sent 
out several messages on its listserv updating residents on 
impacts of the virus crisis on our neighborhood. If you did 
not get those messages, it may be because you did not pay 
your $10 AFCA dues during the annual dues drive last fall. 
Your next chance to pay dues is in September, but if you 
want to get on the AFCA listserv now, just email your street 
address (to show you are an Arlington Forester) to 
arlingtonforestva@gmail.com. 

World Class Run: Arlington Forest’s ultra-marathoner Mi-
chael Wardian outlasted 2,300 runners from 50 countries 
in “Backyard Quarantine Ultra” virtual race conducted via 
Zoom and social media in April. He ran 262.52 miles doing 
a loop in the Greenbrier Section for 63 hours without stop-
ping to sleep.

     Tracy C Taylor, Author

W-L High School Graduate
George Mason University Graduate
DeVry University Graduate
United States Army Veteran

Writer of Adventure Books, Children's 
Books, Christian Books, Dental Fiction, 
Poetry, and Young Adult Fiction

Longtime resident of Arlington    

Prince of Pages, Inc.
www.princeofpages.com
The Journey
Small Fry Tales
60 Christian Traits
Toothache at Big Mouth Bend
Wondering Ardor
Parody of Parables
Something Wicked in the Land of Ahhhs 
Good Habits to Have (Financial Help Book) 



Lubber Run Community Center:
Trees Are Coming Back!

By Hutch Brown
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     Reconstruction of the Lubber Run Community Center 
meant removing trees from most of the site. Now that 
construction is nearing completion, soils are being pre-
pared for replanting the site with trees, shrubs, flowers, 
and grasses.
     Untouched areas on the site already have crepe myrtles, 
spectacular cherries, and more, including a signature 
climbing tree for kids, a mulberry. As an intern in the 
Arlington Tree Stewards program, I wondered what else 
might be coming, and the contractor readily gave me the 
plans. I was happy to see that the trees on the list are 
almost all native to our area.
     About a hundred shade trees are planned. Most repli-
cate the natural mix in Lubber Run Park, including various 
oaks, pignut hickory, tuliptree (also known as yellow pop-
lar), and tupelo (aka blackgum). Half a dozen other species 
round out the collection, including sweetgum, hophorn-
beam, and American baldcypress, all present in our area. A 
couple of trees not native to our area -- southern magnolia 
and Kentucky coffeetree -- are also on the list.
     No maples are included; red maple is overused as a 
street tree and therefore prone to infestation and die-off. 

That is what happened to the American elm decades ago, 
yet American elm is on the list. It is a variety resistant to 
Dutch elm disease, and it’s good to see it coming back!
     Almost as many smaller trees are planned, including fa-
miliar varieties from our local woodlands, such as redbud, 
American holly, and hornbeam (with those smooth sinuous 
trunks you can see along Lubber Run). Pawpaw is on the 
list, along with sweetbay, fringetree, and serviceberry.

     The Arling-
ton officials 
respon-
sible for our 
natural areas 
undoubtedly 
approved the 
selections. 
We can thank 
them for 
choosing so 
many native 
trees! 

Serviceberry blooms in spring. 
Wikipedia photo: Kurt Stüber
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RailsPosts

	

     Social-distancing rules required the cancellation of AF-
CA’s ninth-annual Spring Cleanup last month, but individu-
als and family groups can still do mini cleanups to improve 
our public spaces for spring and summer enjoyment. If 
anything, the need is greater than usual since a side effect 
of the recent increased foot and bicycle traffic is more litter 
along our sidewalks and park trails.
     Removing litter from lawns, sidewalks, streets, and 
parks keeps it from being washed into storm drains and 
then into our streams and rivers. Besides being unsightly, 
litter harms marine ecosystems. For example, many birds, 
fish, and other marine organisms die each year after in-
gesting plastics.
     The place to start is in front of your house. Check it 
regularly to pick up plastics and other trash that may been 
dropped, blown in by the wind, or fallen from a trash truck. 
     If you walk, jog, or bike in our local parks or on paved 
multi-use trails, you can take along a trash bag the next 
time you go. When finished, either leave the tied-up trash 
sack next to a County trash can or carry it back to your 
home trash cart. 

Penrose Trading Co 
Internet Consignment Services 

Are you downsizing? Moving? Seeking to de-clutter? 
Want some extra cash? Sell your items online! 

Clothes, electronics, collectibles, toys, games, 
housewares, antiques, etc. 

I do all the work - photograph, list, pack and ship, etc. 
You sit back and collect the cash! 

Contact me, Josh, for a free and friendly consultation. 
penrosetradingcompany@gmail.com 

(571) 271-1543 
An Arlington Forest Business! 

Vote for AFCA Officers by June 1st at:
www.surveymonkey.com/r/C3MT7YR  

Spring Cleanup
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JIM MCGARITY 
Associate Broker 

 

 Life Member NVAR Multi Million 
Dollar Club 

 
703-283-7509 

 
jim.mcgarity@longandfoster.com 

 

Selling your house during this 
Unsettling time  

 
 

An all-inclusive experience—one-stop shopping as it’s also known—has never been more im-
portant as it is today. At a time of disruption, we need simplicity. That’s why I’m glad to be part 
of Long & Foster, a company that provides me not only with advanced tools and technology, 
but also with affiliated companies, so that my clients can conveniently and seamlessly go from 
contract to closing - and we can do it all virtually to keep you and your family safe. I wish you 
good health. If you have any questions about the current real estate market, don’t hesitate to 
reach out to me. As a part of the Long & Foster family, I’m here to serve you and your family 
with your real estate needs. 

  YYoouurr  NNeeiigghhbboorr  iinn  AArrlliinnggttoonn  FFoorreesstt  
 

Barcroft School News
     Congratulations to Sandra Doyle for being recognized 
as an APS Support Employee of the Year! Sandra runs the 
food service department at Barcroft. She is dedicated to 
serving the children delicious and healthy meals. She takes 
such good care of Barcroft students and provides their 
meals with love. This is a well-deserved honor! And tre-
mendous thanks for all the APS nutrition service staff that 
have been providing meals during the school closures.
     In addition to APS provided meals and Friday backpack 
buddies, Barcroft has been supplementing groceries and 
supplies to Barcroft families in need (see photo). This is an 
ongoing need that continues to grow. Starting in mid-April, 
Barcroft PTA and staff set up a more structured grocery 
pick-up distribution for our families. Food distribution 
takes place on Tuesdays from 4:00 - 6:00 pm in front of the 
school This is for families of Barcroft Elementary School 
students only. All in attendance are asked to wear a mask 
if possible, as advised by Virginia policy, and to maintain 
social distancing of 6 feet.
     We could not do this without your help! We are fortu-
nate to have such a generous and thoughtful community at 
Barcroft and our Arlington Forest families, and for that we 
are all thankful. We are accepting both financial and food 
donations. 

     
      
      
 

W-L Principal Retires: Dr. Gregg Robertson, principal of 
Washington-Liberty High School, announced that he will 
retire this summer. After 17 years as W-L principal, he now 
plans to teach at the college level.

     If you are interested in helping, please email Barcroft 
PTA’s president at president@barcroftpta.org.



Barrett School News
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     Our community has faced unprecedented challenges 
over the past two months. We have seen great need in 
our Barrett community. Fortunately, the compassion and 
generosity of our school community is just as great. As the 
closure of the school year became permanent, the Barrett 
PTA and other members of the school community began 
an earnest effort to solicit and collect donations beginning 
in early April. Many teachers, friends, and families have 
stepped up -- through financial donations, grocery gift card 
donations, and many other creative ways -- to help support 
our effort.  
     In total, so far, we have received more than $25,000 
worth of monetary and grocery gift card donations. 
Through two rounds of distribution so far, we have given 
away about $20,000 worth of grocery gift cards -- to 167 
Barrett families in the first round, and 222 families in the 
second round. In addition, through funding provided by 
the PTA, we were able to provide 274 school supply kits to 
Barrett students. Many others have reached out to us to 
help with our effort. Managers from CVS and Macy’s have 
provided many packages of candy as part of our distribu-
tion, while former Barrett PTA President, Jennifer Sauter-
Price, provided books from her R.E.A.D organization. 
     A heartfelt thank you goes out to the Arlington Forest 
community -- many of you have donated and supported 

	

	

Coronavirus	Update	
	
I	sincerely	hope	that	you,	your	family	and	loved	ones	are	doing	well	in	
these	unprecedented	times.	This	pandemic	has	reminded	me	that	in	
life	–	the	one	constant	is	change.			
	
Fortunately,	our	industry	and	Long	&	Foster	specifically	have	been	able	
to	adapt	to	change	well	over	the	years.	With	Covid-19,	we	continue	to	
adapt.	Long	&	Foster	remains	open	for	business,	but	has	closed	their	
offices	to	the	public,	and	has	implemented	policies	and	procedures	to	
make	everything	safer	for	our	clients.	From	Skype	house	walk-throughs	
for	buyers	to	leveraging	our	robust	technology	infrastructure,	
CachionHomes	has	been	able	to	serve	buyers	and	sellers	alike	during	
the	past	couple	of	months.	While	distance	settlements	may	feel	
different,	it	is	part	of	our	adaptability	that	has	allowed	us	to	help	
clients	buy	and	sell	their	homes	safely	even	in	these	difficult	times.	
Everyone	please	stay	safe!	
	

					 			 	Member	Long	&	Foster	Executive	Club.	

Paul Cachion, MBA 
571-216-6802	

CachionHomes@gmail.com	

our efforts in many ways. Without your support, we would 
not have been able to do what we’ve done -- the Barrett 
community will forever be grateful.  
     The spirit of our school continues to be strong through-
out this pandemic. At our first-ever virtual PTA meeting in 
late April, almost 50 members joined in on the meeting to 
hear from two Barrett parents talk about the struggles of 
many families in our community. 
     Finally, after seeing a video (https://youtu.be/
mhIuXW_2lDw) put together by Barrett staff and teachers, 
dancing and singing to the tune of “I’m Still Standing”, Sir 
Elton John retweeted the video, commenting, “The staff at 
@BarrettAPS recorded their own music video to 
@TaronEgerton's version of "I'm Still Standing" and it's so 
much fun!”
     We are still standing!

The Lubber Run Farmers Market 
in the Barrett School parking lot has 
reopened for the season and is
open Saturdays 8 AM to noon. 

For info on vendors 
and policies, go to

 http://lubberrunfarmersmarket.org  
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These Arlington Forest youths are ready to help. To be 
added or deleted, e-mail newsletter@arlingtonforestva.org. 

Southside:
-- Colin Mashkuri: math tutoring, plant watering, dog 
walking, cjmashkuri@gmail.com, 571-480-2855
-- Andrew Rogers: yard work, dog walking, pet sitting, 
andrewmcyt@gmail.com, 703-892-0226
-- Caroline Rogers: babysitting, pet sitting, dog walking, 
carolinearogers@verizon.net, 703-892-0226

Greenbrier Section:
-- Donna Corina: babysitting (RC certified), dog walking, 
pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 703-248-8885
-- Atalie Dempsey: dog walking, pet sitting, babysitting, 
plant watering, mail collection, 
atalie.dempsey@gmail.com, call/text 571-317-9216
-- Evan Dempsey: mail collection, leaf raking, snow shovel-
ing, babysitting, pet walking, pet sitting, plant watering, 
Evan.cw.dempsey@gmail.com, call/text 703-559-9690 
-- Shae Dempsey: babysitting, pet sitting, dog walking, 
plant watering, mail collection, snow shoveling, 
leaf raking, Shaelyn.dempsey@gmail.com, 703-350-7650
-- Anna D'Itri: dog walking, pet sitting, mother's helper, 
mail collection, watering plants, 703-346-3467
-- Gabriel D'Itri: snow shoveling, lawn mowing, leaf raking, 
703-346-3467
-- Ellis Early: dog walking, pet sitting, 202-339-1414
-- Charlotte Lawson: babysitting, pet sitting, 
CharlotteLawsonnn@gmail.com 703-933-8880
-- Ciara McLaughlin:  babysitting (Safe Sitter certified, 
references), mother's helper, mail collection, 
ciarahmclaughlin@gmail.com, call/text 703-712-9215
-- Reid Messman: pet sitting, dog walking (references), 
703-469-1988
-- Shea Messman: babysitting (Safe Sitter certified, refer-
ences), 703-469-1988
-- Alexandra Orli: babysitting (references), mother's 
helper, pet sitting, watering plants, call 703-528-5618
-- Carsten Schoer: snow shoveling, leaf raking, carsten-
schoer@gmail.com, call/text 703-209-0905
-- Ava Smialowicz: babysitting (RC certified), pet sitting, 
ava.smialowicz@hotmail.com, text 703-424-0895
-- Ben Sparks: pet feeding, dog walking, 
benchispas@gmail.com
-- Emma Weaver: babysitting (Safe Sitter certified, 
references), 703-875-8185

Kids for Hire
-- Niittisha Choudhary: babysitting, water plants, tutor, 
dog walking, Niittisha@gmail.com, 703-981-1229
-- Riittisha Choudhary: tutoring, babysitting (ages 4-12), 
yard work, riittishachoudhary@gmail.com
-- Ely Constantine: pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
lawn mowing, cpconstantine@comcast.net, 703-841-9229
-- Casey Dinan: babysitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
dog walking, chrisbettdinan@aol.com, 703-525-5763
-- Tyler Dinan: babysitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
dog walking, chrisbettdinan@aol.com, 703-525-5763
-- Alex Eng: pet sitting, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
dcharveydc@yahoo.com, 703-861-1890
-- Evan Eng: pet sitting, dog walking, leaf raking, snow 
shoveling, dcharveydc@yahoo.com, 703-861-1890
-- Jeremy Fagen: pet sitting (any animal), dog walking, 
plant watering, jdoxen11001@gmail.com, 703-200-2396
-- Leina Gabra: babysitting (ages 4-12), house sitting, 
leinagabra@gmail.com, 703-973-8914
-- Ethan Nissenson: lawn mowing, leaf raking, snow shov-
eling, Enissenson@verizon.net, 703-201-0523
-- Sophie Stewart: babysitting, pet sitting, dog walking, 
plant care, sophiestewart4@gmail.com, 703-713-5902

Northside:
-- Daniel Brancati: yard work, leaf raking, snow shoveling, 
babysitting, dog walking, pet sitting, Daniel@bmbs.org, 
571-279-2710
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R & M 
CLEANING SERVICES
Reliable - Experienced - Good References
Flexible Scheduling - Reasonable Rates

We Bring Our Own Equipment

Call MARYEN or RAUL
703-321-5335

Free-in-home
Estimate --
Weekly/Bi-weekly/
Monthly or Occasionally --
Move-in or Move-out Office

Buy One
Get One $7 Off!
Get $7 off one Lunch or Dinner 

Entree when purchasing a  
Second Lunch or Dinner Entree

Of Equal or Greater Value 

Good Daily for 
Arlington Foresters
With This Coupon
For Dine-in Only

One Coupon per Party
Not Valid with Luncheon Specials, 

Soft Shell Crab and Crispy Flounder  
Menu, any Special of  

Maximum Discount $7 
Coupon expires September 13, 2020

We honor all Major Credit Cards

4819 1st Street North
Arlington, VA 22203

(Arlington Forest Shopping Center)

Tel: 703-522-1311
www.crystalThai.com

Dine-in   Pick-Up  Delivery

Fine Food
Fine Service

Fine Neighbors

www.etzhayim.net      703.979.4466      2920 Arlington Boulevard, Arlington, VA 22204

DAVEN! NOSH! DO A MITZVAH!
 at Congregation Etz Hayim in Arlington, Virginia

We offer a vibrant Religious School, a Preschool with 
part- and full-day options, social action activities, 
Israeli Folk Dancing, adult education classes, a 
Jewish-interest library, and much more!

Congregation Etz Hayim is a warm, inclusive, 
Conservative congregation that reveres and 
embraces the rich heritage of our Jewish traditions 
and teachings. As a modern, egalitarian community, 
we encourage diversity and freedom of expression, 
recognizing that each of us chooses our own path in 
Judaism.

Welcome home to Congregation 

Etz Hayim—you belong here.

Shabbat Services 

Fridays, 6:15 pm

Saturdays, 10:00 am

Weekly Minyanim 

Thursdays, 7:00 am 

Sundays, 9:30 am 
(on religious school 
days only)

Our Weekly & Holiday Services 
Are Open to All

    Help Neighborhood Schools
Link your Harris Teeter VIC cards to help your neighborhood and local schools that many of our children attend! It’s absolutely free to do!
Choose up to five different schools to link to, then hand this page to the customer service desk during your next visit to Harris Teeter. 

 
3906 - Barrett ES           4238 - Barcroft ES          4378 - ATS ES           5109 - Key ES           3954 - Kenmore MS

3905 - Thomas Jefferson MS     3917 - Washington-Liberty HS     4566 - Wakefield HS     2069 - St. Thomas More



Pre-K (Age 4 by Sept.30)  
through 8th grade

Affordable Tuition
Before and After School Program

Small Class Sizes
Many Extracurricular Activities

825 South Taylor Street
Arlington, VA 22204

703-892-4846
w w w. O S VA . O R G

New Forest Valet
Quality Cleaning Since 1967

Drycleaning - Laundry - Shoe Repair

Alterations - Draperies - Quilts

Specializing in Delicate

and Fancy Items

Arlington Forest Shopping Center

703-525-4354
7 to 7 Mon-Fri,  9-3 Sat

“Fussy Cleaning for 
Nice People”

Brick’s Pizza
16 Years of Great Pizza

703-243-6600
Cheese 12”- $10.49, 14”- $12.49

16”- 14.99
Each topping  $.99  $1.49  $1.99

On Tuesdays:
 Buy one pizza,

get one free
Arlington Forest Shopping Center

Hours: 11 am - Midnight M-F
Sat 11 am-1 am, Sun 11 am-11 pm

Individualized Care in 
Pet’s Own Home

Pet Transportation | Security Visits
House Sitting | Licensed & Bonded

703-876-0195
Arlington Forest references

ARLINGTON

TREE CARE
Maintaining the natural 

health of your trees

Tree Removal * Pruning
Storm Damage
Licensed & Insured 

703-524-0888
Call to schedule a free evaluation

or estimate for your trees.

www.ArlingtonTreeCare.com
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